Chorleywood Cricket Club
NEWSLETTER NO. THIRTY-TWO
April 2001

New Season
Once again the new season has been heralded by winter weather and the first game of the year has been cancelled. We were also worried when the Common was closed by the foot and mouth epidemic but Herts County Council raised the banning order two weeks ago. Our new groundsmen have struggled like all others of their profession this spring and are some way behind in preparation. However the square is certainly looking ‘green’ which will please the seam bowlers.

It looks as though the season will start in earnest now on Saturday 28th April. Please would all you players make sure you contact Simon Dare to declare your availability. The web site – www.cwcricket.org – is also a good source of information.

The 2001 season Fixture card is enclosed with this Newsletter. For those of you who are infrequent or non-existent visitors to the Club and do not wish to continue to receive Newsletters and Fixture cards in the future, a telephone call to me to ask for your name to be removed from our lists would be appreciated. It will save the Club some hard-earned money. There will be a resolution at the AGM which proposes that any member who we have not heard from nor received a subscription or donation in the previous three years will be removed from membership.

150th Anniversary

Your committee is planning a number of functions for this important event in the Club’s history. There will be a Summer Ball on Friday 13th July and plans are being finalised. We expect the captain of each team to make up at least two tables of ten each. Make sure you have the date in your diary and be ready to commit to attend with your partner when you get the call.

We are planning a Cricket Week on the Common starting on Monday, 23rd July. Matches are planned for each day with the highlights being a match against the MCC on the Wednesday and against the Club Cricket Conference on the following day. We trust that all playing members will make themselves available for at least one if not two matches. Give your availability to your captain.

A small sub-committee has been beavering away through the winter preparing a commemorative history of the Club. This publication has grown since its inception and will be at least fifty pages with colour throughout. It promises to be a book the Club can be proud of. It is going through the final stages of correction now and it is planned to ready for a formal launch on Friday 11th May. It will be sold for £5 and if you would like to secure your copy please send me a cheque made out to Chorleywood Cricket Club as soon as possible.

Subscriptions
Yes, subs are now due. For those of you, the vast majority, who did not attend the AGM the rates are Seniors £90, Under 22s on the 1st September last year £30, Colts £23 and Social members £30. Please send you cheque to me made out to Chorleywood Cricket Club as soon as possible.

Playing strength
I am pleased to report that Paul Downing has come through his ‘annus horribilis’ and now has all the metal out of his leg. We all wish him a quick return to form and to continue to score runs regularly for us as he has done in the past. Tim Westbrook has joined us after a year with Hemel Hempstead. He looked in good form with bat and ball in the winter nets. 

Joining us from Tim’s club in New Zealand, Howick Pakuranga, is Luke Vivian who looks as big as Freddie Flintoff! Luke is a forcing top order batsman who is also looking forward to try out his off spin on unsuspecting Division One batsmen. Luke has played at all representative levels for Auckland from Under 12 to Under 19. He has captained all the teams through his representative career. In the Auckland First Class squad, Luke is anticipating his first season in England with enthusiasm.

New technology
I hope those who have access to the Internet take advantage of our web site. It helps me a lot in distributing this Newsletter to do so by email. If I have not got your email address or you have changed it in the last six months, please notify me. My address is at the bottom of this Newsletter. 

Vice-Presidents and Past Members Day – Sunday 1st July 2001

Put this date in your diary NOW! Owen and Natalie Edis have again agreed to lay on a tea for all our VPs and Past Members. We welcome all who can attend. The pavilion and bar will be open from 12noon. The First XI is playing Radlett on the Common that day in the Slazenger Chess Valley Sunday League so we should see some good cricket.

24th Tour to Kent/Sussex

Because of popular demand the tour, which we thought we would give a miss this year as we have our own cricket week, is back in an abbreviated form on the 17th and 18th July. For more details call Kevin O’Donnell on either 01727 875164 or 07831 321905. 

Sponsors

We are indebted to Lesley Clark, Construction Consultants for agreeing to sponsor our shirts this season. This contribution to Club funds is very much appreciated. Contact Simon Dare to obtain.

50 Club

This is another way for you to help the Club’s finances and, at the same time, have the chance to win some money and stay ahead of the game. If you are not already a member of the 50 Club contact Paul Loft on 01284 386818 for details. 

Colts

We desperately need help from players with the Colts. Sessions are on Sunday mornings and Monday evenings. This is a very rewarding exercise helping young players and securing the future of Chorleywood Cricket Club. Please consider what YOU can do to help and contact me to offer your services, no matter how little it is that you think you can contribute. Every little helps. Without more support from playing and social members the Colts will struggle to survive.

Brian Mulholland, 16 Landford Close, RICKMANSWORTH, Herts WD3 1NG (Telephone: 01923 772755 or mobile 07785 257502: Email bmulholland@compuserve.com).

